MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE: Resolution calling upon the Governor of the State of New York, the mayor of the City of New York and the Metropolitan Transportation Authority (“MTA”) to take all necessary steps to obtain a Certificate of Interim Trail Use from the United States Transportation Board (“STB”) in connection with “railbanking” the elevated railroad viaduct running from 75-95 Gansevoort Street through 547-55 West 34th Street, Manhattan (commonly referred to as the “High Line”).

SPONSORS: Council Members Miller and Quinn

REASONS FOR SUPPORT: The 1.45-mile long High Line elevated railroad was constructed in the 1930s to help alleviate dangerous congestion on the streets below.  Built in part with public funds, this structure has enormous potential for adaptive re-use as either public open space or as part of a transportation network.  

The United States Congress has established programs to allow the interim use of railroad rights-of-way as recreation, scenic and/or historic trails.  

It appears that the railroad company owners of the High Line and the owners of the properties below have been unable to resolve issues necessary for demolition pursuant to a 1992 conditional demolition order from the STB.  

Therefore, in light of the foregoing, re-consideration of public use alternatives of this unique structure is appropriate.

